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This International Searching Authority found multiple (groups of)
inventions in this international application, as follows:

1 . claims: 1-22

A device, including an implant for placement within a hollow
body organ, said device comprising a distension device
having an undeployed shape for delivery within a hollow body
and one or more deployed shapes for implantation therein,
said distension device having sufficient rigidity in its

deployed shape to exert an outward force against an interior
of the hollow body so as to bring together two substantially
opposing surfaces of said hollow body, and an implantable
pump in fluid communication with the distension device and
having a plurality of actuators configured to change the
shape of said distension device upon the application of
energy thereto such that sequential activation of the
plurality of actuators is effective to create pumping action
to move fluid through the pump. A method of adjusting
pressure in the above implantable distension device.

2 . claims: 23-27

A pumping device, comprising a fluid conduit member having a
passageway formed therethrough, and a plurality of

orientation-changing actuators disposed within the fluid
conduit member, each actuator being independently
configurable between a normal, relaxed state in which the
actuator occludes a portion of the passageway of the fluid
conduit member and an energized configuration in which fluid
flow is permitted between an outer surface of the actuator
and an inner surface of the fluid conduit member, the
actuators being configured to change orientation upon the
application of energy thereto such that sequential
activation of the plurality of actuators is effective to
create pumping action to move fluid through the first
member .
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